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March 28, 2006
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

I am pleased to transmit to the King County Council an ordinance authorizing King County to enter into a use agreement with the Technology Access Foundation (TAF) resulting in the construction and operation of a 21st century community center at King County’s Lakewood Park in unincorporated North Highline.  On October 31, 2005, the County Council approved Ordinance 15311 making a supplemental appropriation of $2,000,000 of Real Estate Excise Tax (REET) funds for the purpose of contributing to the construction of the building.  The use agreement, based on the term sheet I transmitted with Ordinance 15311, provides the legal framework for disbursement of the appropriated funds by TAF and outlines the terms and conditions by which the funds and property must be used.

The council’s expeditious approval of the use agreement will allow the TAF to continue their fundraising and design work leading to a groundbreaking in March 2007 and the opening of what is projected to be a $13 million community center in 2008.  The new building, three stories, measuring 26,000 square feet, will transform the historically crime-ridden Lakewood Park into a community and regional hub for learning and personal development.  TAF will own and operate the community center for thirty years.  The center will house TAF’s tremendously successful youth technology programs, as well as, offer a wide cadre of classes and activities provided through nonprofit partners and collaborations with public school systems.
This project is a component of the County Council approved White Center Community Enhancement Initiative, an effort to ensure the long-term viability of the White Center community.  The community center, and the public/private partnership at its foundation, also reflects the policy direction established in the 2002 King County Parks Business Plan to use strategic partnerships to enhance park amenities without increasing ongoing operating costs.  King County’s $2 million investment is leveraging over $10 million in capital funds and 30 years of programming towards the revitalization of Lakewood Park and creation of a public amenity.
I am delighted that King County has taken the leadership to bring TAF and the Lakewood community center to a traditionally underserved community.  I ask for your expeditious approval of the use agreement, completing King County’s obligation to this project as committed through the adoption of Ordinance 15311.  If you have any questions, please contact Kevin Brown, Division Director of the Parks and Recreation Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-8687.
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Rebecha Cusack, Lead Staff, Capital and Operating Budget Committees



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget


Pam Bissonnette, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)

Kevin Brown, Division Director, Parks and Recreation Division, DNRP
